
 

MEMO  

  
 
To:              Public Protection and Safety Committee    
From:         Fire Chief Carrel    
Date:  11/06/2023  
Re:  Hold Harmless Agreement – Fox Valley Technical College  
  
The Kaukauna Fire Department has had a long-standing agreement with the Fox Valley 
Technical College to utilize their state-of-the-art training facility. This training ground 
provides our firefighters with invaluable hands-on training opportunities that we do not 
have access to at our own facility. 
 
Each year, we renew the attached hold harmless agreement to continue utilizing their burn 
building, training props, and other resources. These hands-on training opportunities are 
vital for our firefighters to maintain their skills and readiness to serve our community. 
 
I’m asking for authorization to enter into this agreement for 2024. 
 
  
Chief Jake Carrel  
 

Left: Our firefighters practicing fast deployment of water using an elevated stream with limited 
manpower. 
 
Right: We often conduct joint training with other departments at the college to ensure seamless 
teamwork if/when mutual aid is needed. Here we are working with Grand Chute and Fox Crossing. 


